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 Venice Neighborhood Council

 PO Box 550, Venice, CA 90294 / www.VeniceNC.org

 Email: info@VeniceNC.org 

	
	MINUTES

Budget and Finance Committee

May 7, 2013 

	


1. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m.  Present were Hugh Harrison, Ivan Spiegel, Helayne Levy and Marc Saltzberg. 
2. The agenda was approved.
3. The minutes for the meetings of March 8, April 1 and April 8, 2013, were approved unanimously.

4. Ivan Spiegel presented a report on the 2012-2013 community improvement projects.  The Doggie Bag project will be moving forward on private rather than public lands due to permitting issues.  Once information is provided to Ivan that sufficient residents have approved the placement of dispensers on their property, the actual bags will be purchased.  The Centennial Park Improvement project will not be going forward due to permitting issues with the City of Los Angeles.  
5. Treasurer Hugh Harrison reported on the proposed changes to the NC purchasing procedures proposed by DONE.  The treasurer will submit written  responses to those  proposals with an emphasis on maximizing continued use of the purchase cards.  
6. Consideration of the 2013-2014 budget was deferred to the June meeting. 
7. The expenditure reports for March 22 through April 21, 2013, were approved unanimously

8. It was moved and passed unanimously that a motion will be submitted to the Board for approval to authorize $500 for the Congress of Neighborhood Councils and the Budget Advocates , to be split 90%/10% respectively. The $500 would be taken from the Advertizing and Promotions line item. 

9. There was a discussion of further reallocation of funds within the 2012-2013 budget.  The committee voted unanimously that a motion will be submitted to the Board for approval to reallocate funds as follows:

a. $1000 from the Centennial Park project to the 2013 Toy Drive.

b. $125 from the Centennial Park project, $545 in unspent completed Neighborhood Improvement projects, $500 allocated to the speed signs on Pacific Ave., and the remaining $1,451 in undesignated  Board community improvement projects to be allocated to the costs of storage. 
10. Consideration of the 2013-2014 community improvement projects was deferred to a special meeting to be held immediately before the Board meeting of May 22, 2013.

11. The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 
It’s your VENICE – get involved!
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